
 

 

 

 

 

Officers 2019/20: 

President: Liz Gross 

President Elect: Kate Wilson 

Secretary: Patti Peterson 

Treasurer: Tim Lavin 

Past President: Pam Crowe 

 
2019/20 Board Members: 

Chris Funke 

Allyson Rotter 

Sunny Wheeler 

Roger Zegers 
 

Advisors: 

Builders Club:   Muntainview 

Middle School  Advisor TBD 
 

Key Club: Deann Irish & 

Darroll Clark 
 

Bennett Memorial Trustees: 

Liz Gross 

Carol Sue Barker 

Roger Zegers 
 

 

Club Website: 

bremertonkiwanis.org 
 

Send information and pictures 

of program events, projects, 

and socials to  

Roger Zegers  
 

Newsletter: 

Send club news and event 

photos to Patti Peterson 
 

Facebook:  

Kiwanis Club of Bremerton 

Administrator – Sunny Wheeler 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
 

 

 

 
  

Kiwanis Club of Bremerton Newsletter – April 2020 

  

Upcoming Meetings & Events 
Our meeting schedule for April 

is cancelled as are these 
Kiwanis service events: 

Easter Egg Hunt April 11The 
plan is to reschedule a fun 
event for youth at the Kiwanis 
Park later in the late summer 
or fall. 

Armed Forces Day Parade 
May 16 no word on a 
substitution event. 

Kiwanis Park Cleanup 
Saturdays parks are closed 
at this time; we will notify you 
when our park re-opens. 

Kiwanis Challenge Calendar: 
Play along with this calendar of 
challenges and let us know about 
your experience. 
April Week 1: Complete a jigsaw 
puzzle. How many pieces and 
what subject? 
April Week 2: Be an Easter 
Bunny. Call or send an Easter 
message to a friend or child. What 
did you eat for a special dinner?  
April Week 3: Check out your yard 
or neighborhood during a walk. 
Take a selfie with a favorite flower, 
bird, or background and share it 
with the club. 
April Week 4: If you have them, 
plant some seeds for a garden. A 
flower or a fresh tomato will make 
your summer better. 
April Week 5: Did you do a spring 
cleaning to keep busy? Set aside 
usable clothing and small 
household items to donate. Take 
to your favorite local charity when 
they re-open. 

In this issue: An 

abbreviated newsletter during 
our social isolation. 

Kiwanis is still here. 
 

Page 1 - List of Club Officers, a 
special Calendar and What’s 
Happening 
 
Page 2 – Trivia Challenge, 
Inspirational Quotes, Humor for the 
Month  
 
Pages 4-5  our Photo Album. 
 
Page 6: Member information update 
fprm:  

 What’s Happening? 
Our community is facing a big 
challenge and socially isolating; 
we are washing our hands a lot 
and looking out for friends, 
family and neighbors. Our Club 
cannot meet in person, but we 
can contact each other by phone 
or email to check on each other.  
We don’t know how or when we 
will be able to meet again, but we 
can continue to reach out.  It is 
very important that the children 
we serve receive comfort and 
love to reassure them. In many 
neighborhoods, families go out 
for walks and wave from the 
sidewalk greeting their 
neighbors. The children may be 
looking for teddy bears in the 
windows on a Bear Hunt or a 
kindness rock to share. This 
newsletter reaches out to all of 
you, your family, and friends. 
Stay well, stay safe, and live life 
with joy!      Patti P. 

Kiwanis empowers 
communities to improve 

the world by making 
lasting differences in the 

lives of children.  



******************************************************************************************************************* 

From Your President - Liz Gross 
Spring has arrived and I am grateful for the coming warmth, future sunny skies, and other blessings 
that bring us hope and joy.  Please take the time to update your member information for us by 
completing the form on the last page and mail it in. This information is not shared outside of 
Kiwanis but will help us to contact you when needed. Thanks! 
 

As we hear the details about the spread of the Corona virus, I urge you all to take suitable 
precautions to avoid exposure. Please know that your officers and board will send advanced notice of 
any needed cancellations.  Let us all keep calm and look to our health officials to keep us advised on 
what to do. Kiwanis is your family. 
 

Liz 
 

 A calendar of important dates and events for you:  the following events have been cancelled: 
April 14 8 -3 Fairgrounds, Kitsap Water Festival., a learning experience for 3rd and 4th graders. To volunteer 
contact Kimberly Jones 360-728-2277. 
April 17, Marvin Williams Center, Lifting Spirits a BBQ Bash with beer and wine to benefit United Way 
charities. Contact UW office for information on reschedule. 
April 23 Kiwanis Division Council (date and location to be announced as a reschedule). 
April 23 Admiral Theatre 5:30 -8, Roxanne Bryson’s Retirement event. Announcement of substitution date 
through Holly Ridge. 
May 9 Port Townsend Charities Golf Tournament; contact Port Townsend Kiwanis for more information on 
reschedule. 
 
Got time to learn more about Kiwanis? Go to www.kiwnaisone.org/ webinars are available for you to peruse 
and learn more. 
 

Trivia question: (note: no April question)  
 

March question: The March issue of the Kiwanis magazine suggested a way to celebrate your club.  
by leaving a legacy.  What anniversary is coming up for the Kiwanis Club of Bremerton? Answer: 100 
years 
 

Inspirational Quotes of the Month:  
 

ñYou gain strength, courage and confidence by every experience in which you really stop to look fear 
in the faceôô. 
 Eleanor Roosevelt 
 

ñWe only want that which is given naturally to all peoples of the world, to be masters of our own fateò.ò 
Golda Meir 

 

ñThe art of being wise is the art of knowing what to overlook.ò  
 William James 
 
A Little Humor for the Month:   
 

ñThey say a fool and his money are soon parted, but how did a fool get that money in the first place?ò. 
 
ñFirst horse rider, ñI see youôre only wearing one spur?ò 
Second horse rider, ñYeah, I figure if one side of the horse starts running, so will the otherò. 
 
ñDiplomacy is something you learn after youôre too old for it to do you any good.ò 
 

http://www.kiwnaisone.org/


ñWe have not yet determined if a coffee break is for stimulation, relaxation, or just plain loafing.ò 
 
ñTake a lesson from a clock; it passes time by keeping its hands busy.ò  

 
Club Program & Project Highlights We will be filling in the calendar when our social 
isolation direction is rescinded. 
Kiwanis Club of Bremerton – Service Opportunities for March and beyond 
 

Volunteers are needed throughout our community.  When our service is possible these are a few 
places where you can offer service: Bremerton Backpack Brigade, Bremerton Foodline, Bremerton 
School District, Salvation Army, Rescue Mission.  If you have the funds, please consider donating to 
local foodbanks through their website or Facebook sites or mail them a check. Every dollar will count.  
Kitsap Great Give 2020 will also allow you to donate to your favorite charities.  During the social 
isolation, please stay safe.  Please remember to report your service hours to Patti P.  
 
What service projects are you aware of that may need volunteers?  Please contact an officer or 
board member to submit suggestions that can be approved for our club service in the future. 
 

Service Leadership Programs (SLP) activities for 2019/2020:  Schools are currently closed due to 
the COVID-19 virus outbreak. When they reopen, Please notify Patti or Liz if you have an idea for 
service leadership at any level;  
 
Key Club News: The DCON experience for 2020 was cancelled due to the virus issues.  Advisors 
Deann I. and Darroll C. will let us know when there is an opportunity to engage with these great kids. 
 
 

Joining Together for Fun – See front page Kiwanis Calendar Challenge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To see some of your photos of 
Kiwanis events here, submit the 
photos digitally to Patti P. and Roger 
Z. so they can be included on the 
website and in the newsletter.   

Thanks for sharing 

Club Business and Meeting Minutes 
For copies of minutes from regular meetings (where taken), Board meetings, and Club 
Satelliteôs most recent meeting, please email Secretary Patti P.  

Photo Album: 

This month as we hunker down rather than attend our usual events and meetings, 

we thought it would be fun to look at a few photos from the album that represent 

those events we have had to cancel but will resume when the COVID-19 crisis is 

over. Enjoy the Memories! 

In Memoriam 
Bill Enger notified us that Doug Smithôs mom, 102 years old, had passed away last week. 
If you know Dougôs family, a card or call would be kind in this time of loss.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Fun meetings are always 
the goal in our club. Here 
we are making balloon 
animals. Go Darroll!!! 

 

Making wooden racing 

cars for Pinewood Derby at 

West Hills Stem Academy.  

 

A Brown Bag lunch meeting held 
at the library. Thanks to Pam 
Crowe for dining experience 2017. 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Member Bill Enger with 

Chef Ted enjoying one of 

our many meeting meals. 

 

2019 Parade Command cart 

above and Key Club 

members on the Kiwanis 

float for the Armed Forces 

Parade 2017. 

 

Kiwanis Easter Egg Hunt dancing 

with Sunny W. and toddlers egg 

hunt. 2018/2019 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   

Member Information Update Form 2019/2020 (please print legibly) 
Name:        Nickname:     
 
Home Address:            
 
City:         Zip        
 
Hoime Phone:     Cell Phone:      
 
Send Kiwanis mail/email to:  Home   Business  
 
Email:       Emergency contact:     
 
Business Address (if applicable):          
              
 
Committee Preference: (Circle applicable):  Club Administration, Club Programs, Fundraiser, 
Community Service Project, Membership. 
 
Special Events: Easter Egg Hunt, Armed Forces Day Parade, Annual Picnic, Back-To-School, 
Golf Tournament, School Advisor, Blackberry Festival 
 
I would like to see our club (enter activity and continue description on back if needed. 
              
              

Return to Secretary at meeting or mail in to club at PO Box 12, Bremerton, WA 98337) 

 

 


